Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 28 November 2011 at Halfpenny Green Vineyards at 7:00pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 
Councillors: D Kimbley, W Snelson, Mrs. L Jones, Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
Martin Vickers
629. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. J Humphries, Cllr. S Homer and County Cllr. B Edwards.
630. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 632a and 637.
631. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 19 October 2011, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
632. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues
An e-mail from the District Council was read. In summary, Planning  Contravention Notice’s will be sent to the owners of Brelades and Leaton Park Farm. It was noted that there are still a lot of lights on at night in the building at Brelades.
Blakelands - further information had been requested in respect of the driveway. The Clerk was asked to confirm that the opening in the hedge and wooden barrier were put in place approx. 10 years ago as an exit from the land.

Bishops yard – Confirmation was sought by the District Council as to which buildings had recently been erected. The clerk agreed to clarify the position with the District Council.

b) Speeding Issues: Gospel Ash Road
John Parkes (Highways) had provided a plan showing the Council’s initial proposal together with suggested amendments following a review of the count data taken at various locations.
The meeting was not in favour of the suggested amendments. The Clerk was asked to request a further meeting with David Wright and John Parkes to discuss the proposed arrangements.

633. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
A temporary road traffic regulation order had been received from Staffordshire County Council in respect of a road closure at Six Ashes Road from Bobbington Hall Farm and College Farm due to British Telecom overhead ariel cable works on 3 January 2012. The work should be completed in one day.
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries had informed the clerk that the County sign on the boundary in Brantley Lane was broken and the drain near the Red Lion requires clearing as any heavy rainfall is causing flooding across the road. The Clerk agreed to contact Highways in respect of both matters.
634. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Cllr. Mrs. Tudor explained that the recent letter requesting assistance with the insurance cost in respect of the roof repairs, had only been sent following the Councils offer to help should a similar situation arise. The Chairman explained that the Council had been prepared to assist with the cost of repairs, but could not fund insurance excesses.
635. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions.
636. FINANCE
Cheques – The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones.
i. Halfpenny Green Vineyards    In lieu of room hire
      £10.00

ii. Village Hall Booking Clerk donation (2010 £500)
    £500.00
iii. Elderly Peoples Welfare (2010 £100) (S137)
    £100.00
iv. AEF Membership renewal (2010 £36)

      £36.00
637. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:-

APP/C3430/A/11/2162969/NWF Builders Yard, Six Ashes Road, DY7 5DP – appeal in respect of the refusal to grant permission for a dwelling at Builders Yard.
b. Received and responded to:
PA11/00819/FUL - Falconry Centre, Halfpenny Green Vineyards - no objection with several concerns.
Concerns were raised in respect of developments at Yew Tree Nurseries at White Cross. A building is being erected at the rear of the plot. Although planning permission does exist, parishioners have expressed concern that the development does not resemble an agricultural building. 

In addition it appears that a new entrance has been created to the rear of Meadow View Cottage, through the paddock area - a discussion followed as to whether the development was permitted.

The Chairman agreed to view the areas and report back to the clerk who would contact South Staffordshire Council if necessary.
638. AIRFIELD MATTERS

The Chairman had contacted the Police authorities, who confirmed him that all airports are checked in respect of border controls. Visits to the airports tend to be intelligent led or ad hoc. 
A call was made to the Airport who confirmed that the police did attend from time to time.

The latest report from the Airport stated:-
· A hanger is to be extended to take more aircraft

· 1940’s weekend was a big success

· The two helicopter schools had merged

· 2 seater Autogyro’s are using the airport – these are much quieter than previous versions.
It is rumoured that the Airport is up for sale, however the management claimed not to be aware.

Cllr. Kimbley reported that the Consultative Committee will be held in the next couple of weeks, any questions the Council wish to raise should be passed to Cllr. Kimbley.

639. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Council Plan Main priorities for the next 4 years- respond by 9/1/2012 
Concept – bird repellent gel

Local Government Boundary Commission – Electoral Review of Staffordshire –final recommendations

Natwest banking advert

Buzz Autumn 2011

Village notice board company – aluminium notice boards

Planning application lists:-

Planning decision lists:-

South Staffordshire Housing – looking to engage / support local business – request to notify any such businesses

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Community Focus – ice busters

SSC Free Energy monitor

SSC Fly posting and adverts leaflet

SSC Regulatory Committee 29/11/11

SSC Direct & Support Services Scrutiny 30/11/11

AEF AGM 1/12/11

World Aids Day

SSC Cabinet Meeting 29/11/11

Bi-Annual Gypsy and Traveller Caravan count
Feedback from locality forum 5

What’s on in December at South Staffordshire libraries

National Association of Local Council Clerks (NALC) AGM

NALC Future of standards of conduct of members in local authorities

South Staffordshire Rural Transport Partnership - October2011
Christmas Music 7/12/11 – invitation to all Councillors
SSC – Core Strategy Examination – Inspector issued matter and issues paper

Mrs. Southwick – Appeal for funding for Card and Craft group – It was agreed further information was needed before a decision could be made. The Clerk agreed to speak to Mrs. Southwick prior to the next meeting

640. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   18 January 2012   


Meeting Closed 8.10pm.
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